
Dear Parents and Carers,  

Here we are again, entering lockdown for four weeks but this time there is a significant                    
difference.   Woodlands continues to be open and the government have stated that children are 
expected to continue to attend school.  

The latest guidance for schools for the period of lockdown came out on 4th November.  There are no               
changes to our risk assessment inside school.  Please be reassured that children can continue to enjoy 
school and their learning, whilst continuing with the same safety measures we have been following since 
September.  

I donõt necessarily agree with all guidance from the government, however school really is the best place for 
children in many respects.   Most importantly in terms of emotional wellbeing, friendships, academic                  
progress and physical activity.   Woodlandõs caring ethos and strong focus on relationships continues to be 
our number one priority for children and staff.  

It is important to note that we have been informed that if children do not attend without good reason then 
their absence is to be recorded as ôunauthorisedõ which will lead to local authority intervention.   We are 
also unable to provide work to be undertaken at home in this circumstance (if absence is unauthorised).  

The world outside school will change for the next month, but inside Woodlands our provision and smiles 
will remain exactly the same.  

Face coverings to be worn by parents when dropping                                       
children off or collecting children from Monday 9th November  

This has been requested by a number of parents and, with cases rising around us, 
it is a sensible route to take to keep all our families safe.  Therefore, from Monday 
we strongly urge all families to wear face coverings on the school site.  

Punctuality  

We are concerned in school that a number of our children are  
missing key learning on a daily basis by being late for school.  We 
donõt waste a minute at Woodlands and learning begins as soon as 
your child enters school.  For example:  Reception children begin 
the day with five minutes of personal interventions and then go 
straight into their phonic lesson ð the learning that will enable your 
child to learn to read.   It is essential that your child arrives at the 
designated time or they will miss important learning.  

Temperature in classes and uniform  

Open windows are the key to good ventilation which is important 
for us all.  As a person who likes to be warm, I have invested in 
base layers!  I would strongly suggest that parents do the same for 

their children. However, we still want to maintain high standards in school so can you please 
ensure your child is wearing a tie and appropriate school shoes.  

Non-uniform day on Friday 13th November for a £1 donation for Children In Need.  

It is fireworks at home this yearé I hope you enjoy the fireworks lighting up the 
sky from your own home.  Mrs Newton  

Friday 6th November 2020 

Year Group Entry Time 
  

Nursery 8:30 ð 8:35 
12:30 

Reception 8:30 ð 8:35 

Y1  8:40 ð 8:45 

Y2  8:40 ð 8:45 

Y3  8:50 ð 8:55 

Y4  8:50 ð 8:55 

Y5  8:50 ð 8:55 

Y6  8:40 ð 8:45 

Families with siblings 8:30  



 

Here is a picture of Imogen in Y3 with her 
trophy for achieving Player of the Week on 
Saturday 17/10/20 in her football game.   

Well done  
Imogen.  

Nursery parents - have you submitted the form for                            
Reception?   The deadline is 15th January 2021  

If your child is due to transfer to a Reception class in September 2021 then it is                 
important to complete the online admissions form by 15th January 2021.  Children in        
Nursery are not guaranteed a place at Woodlands.  This process is led and managed by 
Walsall Local Authority and follows strict admissions criteria. The admission criteria is                
detailed in the school information pages in the 'Information for Parents' booklet.  It is              
important to apply for a place at your preferred school or you will be allocated a school 
that could be anywhere within the Walsall borough.  

If you live in Walsall, please complete the on-line application by Wednesday 15 January 2021. 
If you live in Walsall and your child attends a primary school outside Walsall, or a private school in Walsall, 
please complete the on-line application and submit by Wednesday 15 January 2021. 
If you live outside Walsall, you should complete an application from your home local authority.  
 

There is more information about the process for Walsall families and the application form link at  https://
go.walsall.gov.uk/primary_school_admissions 

Aidrianne in Y4 has been                        
supporting our community over  half 
term with donations to the local food 
bank.   

Brilliant Aidrianne, now is the time to 
consider our neighbours.  

Thank you to our parents for looking after us at Woodlands.   A generous gift of chocolates for staff from                   
Boundary Mill (Mum of Nathaniel in Y3).  Delicious! Plus, beautiful Christmas decorations from Harveyõs Dad (Y5) 
Our school will sparkle during the festive season!  THANK YOU 



 

Birthday Parties  

Has your child had a birthday this term and missed out on a party to 
celebrate with their friends?  

We are going to have a special birthday party in every class to celebrate 
all the birthdays that have taken place so far this year during the last 
week of November.  This will then be repeated in the last week of every month for an               
afternoon.  

Children should wear their normal school clothes and you donõt need to send anything     
into school.   We shall have music, games and fun! 

Christmas thoughtsé 

We are busy plotting how we can celebrate this year.. 

First of all we will not be able to hold a Christmas Fair or be able to 
invite parents in for Christmas lunch. But... 

Our children will continue to have Christmas lunch in their family 
groups.  We can also still send Christmas cards to each other.   If  
parents could send in all Christmas cards in a bag by Friday 11th                 

December then we will quarantine for 72 hours and we can distribute during the last 
week.  

Nursery, Reception and Y1 are planning their Nativity performancesé with a twist.  They 
will be filmed in segments and will have singing (undertaken outside).  Parents of these 
children will be able to watch as many times as they like as they access through a QR 
code.   

There will still be Christmas parties for all our year groups and this is just the beginning of 
the plan... 

Y6 Parents whose children walk home  

A parent was left shaken just before the holiday when four of our Y6 children stepped out 
into the Bloxwich Road North.  The children were laughing and playing without due      
regard for the busy road.  Luckily, the parent was driving slowly and carefully, therefore 
enabling her to stop suddenly without incident.  

We have spoken to the children in school and ask that                                            
parents repeat this message to their children.  



 

These are the  children that earned: Star Of The Week.  SUPERSTARS! 

Class Name Reason 

RB 
Daisy G 
  
Sophie C 

For her perseverance, hard work and for always wearing her Woodlands smile! Keep up the brilliant work 
Daisy!   
For her super home learning! Sophie completed all of her challenges with amazing effort and enthusiasm. 
Well Done Sophie! 

RP 

Leo W 
  
  
Brooke B 

For always wearing his Woodlands smile and his kind and caring attitude towards others. Leo always 
helps with jobs in the learning room and he really put a smile on my face when he asked how I was. You 
are a delight to have in the class.  
For outstanding home learning during half term. Brooke went above and beyond when completing the 
challenges and her teachers loved sharing them via Tapestry. Well done Brooke - keep up the amazing 
work!  

1P Lois S For fantastic home learning. She created a 3D hedgehog using natural resources! Well done Lois! 

1S Freya J 
For her fantastic phonics! Freya has been really determined with her learning and is trying really hard 
with her reading. Well done Freya!  

2B Jessica H  For her super independent acrostic poem. Well done Jessica! 

2CP Chante R For improving her handwriting and trying her best at all times. 

3E 
Toby B 
  
Leo Judge 

For a super attitude towards his learning. Toby has taken on board feedback and acted upon it. Well done 
Toby. 
For a fantastic attitude towards his learning. Leo is putting 100% effort into everything he does. 

3R 

Summer BM 
  
  
Riley R 

For being a superstar during maths. Summer is able to explain how she reaches her answers and sets her 
work out neatly. Well done Summer. 
For a fabulous retelling of Zeus on the Loose. Riley used ambitious vocabulary and great sentence openers. 
Well done! 

4GP 

Sienna S 
  
  
Jamie B 

For always trying her very best no matter what the challenge. She enters the classroom wearing her beau-
�W�L�I�X�O���V�P�L�O�H�����Z�K�L�F�K���O�L�J�K�W�V���X�S���W�K�H���U�R�R�P�����¶�%�D�F�N���¶�R���W�K�H���Q�H�W���· 
For confidently sharing his thoughts and ideas during our scientific investigations into electricity. He 
�Z�R�U�N�H�G���Z�L�W�K���K�L�V���S�D�U�W�Q�H�U���W�R���S�U�R�G�X�F�H���H�Y�L�G�H�Q�F�H���W�R���V�X�S�S�R�U�W���K�L�V���T�X�H�V�W�L�R�Q�L�Q�J�����¶�%�D�F�N���¶�R���W�K�H���Q�H�W���· 

4H 
Dior M 
  
Oscar J 

For a fantastic retell of the first chapter in the Iron Man. She had added a range of vocabulary using 
fronted adverbials and powerful verbs. Well done it was lovely to read.  
For showing a good understanding of Hinduism. He was able to retain key information on the Gods and 
Godesses and could explain which story it was related to. 

5M Jaiden K 
Becoming confident in himself and having more self-belief. It has been lovely to see you contributing to 
class discussions and believing in your ability. Well done Jaiden!   

5G Jacob S 
For being extremely helpful to other members of the class, helping them with where and how to find an-
swers. Well done Jacob. 

6E Lucas M For growing in confidence and contributing during class discussions. Well done Lucas. 

6C Robert W For fantastic contributions to class discussions. Well done Robert. 


